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Comment

It would be helpful to know more about ACEP efforts to limit other training sites in other models. ACEP and AAEM do not exude even a pretense let alone prowess in providing rural coverage. I'd like to think Dr Sutter (ACEP President) is a good guy trying to keep the tent open to us all as has been suggested before but perhaps there's more to the story. It seems to me that other than us all getting another letter for our walls, we really aren't doing much of more substance thus far. The Fellowship thing doesn't seem to offer much for employability, and the college really isn't offering up much to fill the rural gaps, yet wants to limit our/other's ability to do this. Do I sound like Ed?
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Reply

 

    Based on 10 years of experience with the fellowship graduates, I believe there is evidence that it does confer an advantage for those seeking positions of leadership, directorship, or standard employment. Vanderbilt and Harvard will not hire them, but that leaves over 96% of the rest of the world. In my experience with the courts over 25 years, I have never seen the "board certification" issue proposed as causality for a bad outcome. Res ipso loquitor. Attorneys understand that the facts of the case must speak for themselves. Attacks ad hominem are avoided because of they usually backfire.

 

Meharry recently experienced a predictably recurring crossroads. Without a residency we cannot hire and sustain ABEM faculty. Without $1-2 million per year seed money for three years we cannot fund the EM residency. "Too Bad" came the reply. Cut other residency programs because we are more important. How's that for the "greater good"? 

 

By the way this is what happened at that famous home of fertility research, the University of California-Irvine, in the early 1980's. Primary care disciplines were decimated to create funding for emergency medicine residency. Currently the Meharry-Metro (county hospital) ER is staffed with a mixture of committed faculty from various  disciplines including two or three ABEM faculty who choose to cross the picket line. When an economic monopoly speaks, it usually says, "Bend over".

 

Thus far, the BCEM remains a viable and important option. Lobbying ACEP state by state for a resolution of tolerance, as suggested by Dr. Gerard and others, is a good move. The success of this move will be judged by the appearance of resolutions from each state and presented at the national meeting next Fall. With best wishes for our mutual success in this matter,
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